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Question 
Please could you send me details for:   
a)the number of times an ambulance has been called to the following addresses in last five 
years, accordion to the following time periods: April 2020 to end of March 2021 April 2021 to 
end of March 2022 April 2022 to end of March 2023 April 2023 to end of March 2024 April 
2024 to end of June 2024   
b)the reason for the call-out and the action taken by the Scottish Ambulance Service.   
1.Sure Hotel by Best Western, 20 Summerhill Court, Aberdeen, AB15 6TW   
2. Mercure Dumfries, Cargenholm House, New Abbey Road, Dumfries, DG2 8ER,   
3. Learmonth Hotel, 18-20 Learmonth Terrace, Edinburgh, EH4 1PW   
4. Dundee Workforce Accommodation (Dundee Digs), Alloway Place, West Dundee, DD4 
8UA   
5. Cairn Hotel, Blackburn Road, Bathgate, Eh48 2EL   
6. Double Trees by Hilton/Patio Hotel, Beach Boulevard, Aberdeen, AB24 5EF   
  
Answer 
Public authorities are not required to create information in order to answer a request. 
There’s a distinction between creating new information, and compiling information. 
Where a request can be answered by compiling information from readily-available 
resources held by the public authority, this is not the same as creating new 
information. However, if collation of the information would require skill and complex 
judgement, the information is not held.   
I have concluded that, in the case of data about specific addresses we are unable to 
produce this information without complex skill and judgement. This is because, 
although we hold information about incidents at specific locations and can report this 
at a postcode level, to report this at an individual address level we would be required 
to apply complex judgement. The reason for this is that there are multiple addresses 
within a postcode, there is also the potential for an incident to occur outside a 
premises and therefore not be attributed to a specific address.   
It is for this reason that we have applied the exemption Section 17 of the Freedom of 
Information Scotland Act 2002 as information not held.   
 


